CALL TO ORDER - At 8:03 President Baker called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

SECRETARY - Last month's newsletter was read to the assembly.

TREASURER - Current financial status was read aloud, motioned and accepted to minutes.

NEW MEMBERS - Richard Blais and Robert O'Brien being eligible and met obligations were voted in as new members. Welcome Richard and Robert!

BOARD of DIRECTORS - Meeting minutes from 21 MAY 24 BoD meeting were read aloud.

ACTIVITIES + RENTALS - Pres. Baker reviewed A+R calendar and budget.

TRAP + SKEET - Motion to table the clay purchase at this time. No representatives from T+S were present for comment. The next BoD meeting on 18 JUN 24. Paul Donovan has been asked to attend for input and discussion.

Announcement - If you see Brayden LaFlamme congratulate him for placing 2nd individually and with team 2nd place in the Massachusetts State Trap Shoot! A big shout out to Nick H, Paul D, Bill M, Evan, Nick and many more for mentoring here at the Club and helping pass along great experience.

--- Sunday Shoot Noon-3pm, Thursday Night Shoot 5pm-9pm ---

FISH - Submitted by Greg LaFlamme, Fish Committee Chairman

ANGLER OF THE MONTH-One entry for June so far. Ryan Rana caught a 28 ¼" Redfish out of Cape Coral FL. Approximate 8-10 lbs., from a kayak. Please submit information on catches to Greg LaFlamme at 508-868-4060 or to gplaflamme@comcast.net . Include name, date, species, length, weight and location of member caught fish.

FRESHWATER CUP- Please submit registered member caught fish to Greg at above contact info. No fish turned in since last month.

NON CLUB EVENTS-on Wednesday, June 5th, the DCR is giving a presentation on the History of Fishing at Wachusett Reservoir since the 1890's. This will be from historical state records on species found in the reservoir from surveys. Meet at DCR Water Supply Protection Headquarters Building, 180 Beaman St., West Boylston. (John Augustus Hall) See mass.gov/dcr/watershed for details, programs, events and general information. MASS WILDLIFE- In the June issue of MASS WILDLIFE magazine, there is information on an event this Sunday the 9th on Women's Hike and Fish Class in Sterling. This is a 3 mile hike at the Wachusett Reservoir with a stop for fishing instruction and time to fish, from 9:30 am to 1 pm.

FISH - continued

This is part of the Becoming An Outdoorswoman program. Go to the

website for more details and to register.

There is also a Mentoring Mondays program.

This Monday, the 10th, is on bass fishing, via zoom from 6-7pm. You need to register on

line.

FISH COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN REPLACEMENT-The Club is looking to replace the Fish

Committee Chairman. Please see President Charlie Baker. I (Greg) can stay on during

transition and can also stay on the Fish Committee if desired.

BIRD - no report.

ARCHERY - no report.

RIFLE - no report.

KITCHEN - Thank You to the Boys for the venison roast Dinner!

WORCESTER COUNTY LEAGUE - Thanked the Eight Point for hosting the May meeting. Twenty-six clubs were in attendance. Thanks to clubs for sending Kids to camp.

Yellow bear collars are for bears that have had an offense, Blue collars are for monitoring bears that have not had any complaints. Bear population is up this year.

There have been seventy locations stocked with fish.

OLD BUISNESS - None

NEW BUISNESS - Checking on price of lobsters. Clambake may turn into Chicken BBQ pending further findings. Caretaker discussion.

GOOD + WELLFARE - raffle/prizes were pulled.

Meeting adjourned at 8:32pm.

Next Board of Directors meeting 18 JUN 24

Next General Membership meeting 2 JUL 24

Respectfully,

Chris Magay

Eight Point Secretary